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Seaham Public School P&C
Principal’s Report – September  2015

· Calendar – The calendar has been updated

· PBL – We are moving forward with our planning for PBL (Positive Behaviour Learning). We are currently completing the ‘Tell Them From Me’ survey which involves parents, students and teachers. This is the link if you wish to complete the survey.                                              
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/j_acegi_security_check?j_username=parent18780&j_password=Sea3048

This information is used to plan for 2016 and will be reported in the annual school report. It also helps to organise focus areas for our PBL lessons. Mrs Bowman, Ms Lowcock and myself will attend PBL training next Tuesday and Wednesday 

· Father’s Day and Disco – Tomorrow is a very busy day with Father’s day Breakfast kicking off at 8am. The Father’s Day stall will then happen in the hall from 9am. Thanks to those that have organised this event. The teachers have organised wrapping for the presents. The disco for K-2 will be from 5:30 to 6:30 and primary from 6:45 to 8pm. Sorry about the late notice. The event is being organised by year 6 students and we forgot to get an early notice out.

· Flashing School lights – I am pleased to announce that flashing school crossing lights will be installed this week. We have been waiting for these for a while and it will be a huge help in keeping our students safe.

· NAPLAN – We had pockets of fabulous results in NAPLAN. In a school our size results can fluctuate as small groups of students can swing results greatly. Year 5 were exceptional with all areas except writing well above state average. We didn’t see the growth in writing between years 3 and 5 but saw huge growth in mathematics. We have to be careful not to panic and plan madly to address a NAPLAN issue as it may only be a small group that had trouble with something. It is more important for teachers to use this information to plan lessons and group students accordingly. 

Craig Partridge
Principal

